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July 8, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the granting of an easement in favor of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (Sound Transit) for the maintenance and operation of a guide way easement and associated appurtenances in King County Council District 5.  King County Code 4.56 requires prior approval of the County Council for all easements of a non-utility nature and if the fee for the easement exceeds $30,000 (thirty thousand dollars).  This proposed easement will be perpetual and non-exclusive.

Sound Transit, in cooperation with the State of Washington, Department of Transportation and the City of Tukwila is in the process of developing the light rail transit system extending from downtown Seattle to South 154th Street in the City of Tukwila.  King County is the fee owner of the Department of Transportation, Transit Division, South Base Bus Maintenance Terminal, located at 12100 Interurban Avenue S.  In order to complete that portion of the light rail system, Sound Transit has requested a guide way easement to operate and maintain that portion of the light rail system along the east boundary of this property of the South base bus maintenance Terminal property.

The following improvements will be maintained and operated under the terms and conditions of the guide way easement.  The proposed light rail structure will extend approximately 20 feet above ground; the aerial structure will be supported by aerial columns, which range in foot print size from 36 square feet to 72 square feet, a “straddle” joint, which consists of two columns and a support beam stretched between them.  The beam is 8 feet, 2 inches tall.  There will be safety railing that will extend 3 feet 11 inches above the guide way structure.  The train will extend 7 feet 8 inches above the safety railing.

The easement request has been approved by the Department of Transportation, Transit Division and the Facilities Management Division Real Estate Services Section and is consistent with the review procedures set forth in King County Code 4.56. 

The financial consideration for this easement is thirty four thousand eight hundred sixty four dollars ($34,864). The fee value of the easement area was established by McKee Schalka, Real Estate Appraisal Services and Consultant, Incorporated.  The fee value was reviewed and approved by the King County Facilities Management Division Real Estate Services Section.

The Prosecuting Attorney Office has approved this easement as to form.

I recommend that the council approve this ordinance granting this easement.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget and Management


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, FMD, DES


Cal Hoggard, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES


